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Message from the President 

** Weõll be nominating candidates for the Brad C. 

Johanson and Presidentõs Awards. Please be there! 

President   Lance Otis 

 lotis666@gmail.com 

Vice-President   Gary Powell 

 garysharon0@gmail.com 

Secretary   Mary Kay Welch 

mkwelch1@comcast.net 

Treasurer   Cathy Shaffer 

 cathys@wavecable.com 

Past President   Dave Ellingson  

 davidellingson@wavecable.com 

Events Chair   Drake Evans 

Newsletter Editor   Craig White 

 ckwhite@wildblue.net 

Website   Michael Dosa 

webmaster@kitsapvettes.org 

National Corvette Museum Ambassador & 

NWACC Rep    David Ellingson   

Sunshine   Patti Stoner   

 badgergal@olympus.net 

Historian   Deedee Ellingson 

Parade Coordinator   Larry Ficca 

Vette's for Vet's Coordinator   Gary Powell 

Highway Cleanup Coordinator   Doug Carpenter 

Refreshments Coordinator   Deedee Ellingson 

 

The Glass Odyssey Corvette Club (GOCC) is a non-profit 
organization, incorporated under the statutes of the state 
of Washington in March 1972. Members, Guests, and 

fellow Corvette enthusiasts are welcome! 

March, 2016 Message From the President: 

Congratulations to the incoming new officers unanimously elected at the last general 
meeting. (See the meeting minutes for details).  Because nominations were solicited 
via email, by the last newsletter, and at the general meeting and all of the 
nominations were uncontested, a vote was requested at the general meeting versus 
sending out ballots to the general membership, thus saving about $200 in mail. Also 
congrats to the Carpenters and Ellingsons who recently attended the Ron Fellows 
Corvette Owners School in Pahrump, Nevada.  

Heads-Up:  

мΦ  ±ŜƭƻŎƛǘȅ /ƘŀƴƴŜƭ aŀǊŎƘ о ¢± ǎƘƻǿ ά!ƳŜǊ/!wƴŀέ ǊŜǘǳǊƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ b!{/!w ƭŜƎŜƴŘ 
Ray Evernham leading viewers through revolutionary moments in automotive 
culture. Ray explores the fascinating details behind the disastrous sinkhole that 
swallowed eight cars from the show room at the National Corvette Museum.  

нΦ LŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜ ά/ƻǊǾŜǘǘŜΣ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ {ǳǇŜǊ {ǇƻǊǘǎ ŎŀǊέΣ ƛǘ 
has to be the SRT Viper. However, according to the proposed SCA ς UAW contract in 
2017 no product is been slated to replace the Viper. The Viper is manufactured at 
the Conner Avenue plant in Detroit and it has been rumored for some time that the 
plant will be closed. The plant was closed twice in 2014 to reduce production of the 
Viper to match lagging demand. A $15,000 price cut for the coupe eventually 
ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎŀƭŜǎ ǎǳǊƎŜ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǇǇŜǘƛǘŜ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΦ Lƴ нлмр ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
September, the company only sold 503 which was down 8% - still much, much less 
than the yearly sales for the Corvette which at the end of 2015 were in the 34,000 
range. The Viper was never meant to stay around long as it has, being built largely as 
the first test of the AMC engineering system at the old Chrysler Corporation.  So long 
Viper, you look good on the track, but were no competition for volume sales. 

3. The Lucifer TV show that stars a black 1962 Corvette seems to be a hit. The second 
episode stars a Corvette presently owned by one of our GOCC members. A guy at: 
www.reddit.com is asking for details. Maybe the Carpenters can respond. There are 
also dialogues on www.corvetteforum.com and Twitter. Episodes are schedule on 
Fox TV at 9 PM Monday, February 22 and Saturday, February 27. 

On a personal note, I handed over the keys to our home in Port Orchard to the new 
owners on Thursday, February 18. We are now full-time residents of a three-
bedroom home in sunny Sequim Washington. Our home address has changed but 
ƴƻǘ ƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƻǊ ǇƘƻƴŜǎΦ LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ Dh// ǇŀǊŀŘŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
up here in Sequim as part of the yearly Irrigation Festival. 

I have yet to add the Bekkfest Cruise on Labor Day weekend to the calendar ς those 
who went last year were impressed. It is a logging show, car show, and picnic with 
live entertainment for free up here in Sequim. 

Keep checking the calendar on our website, new events are being added 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳƻǳǎƭȅΦ ¢ƘŜ 5ƻǎŀΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀ ŎǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ LǊƻƴ IƻǊǎŜ 
Brewery/Snoqumine Falls/Snoqualmine casino 16 Apr 16. Sign up for the cruise and 
our yearly banquet on March 19 at the next general meeting.  

Save the Wave and Wave to Dave,  

      Lance 
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  Upcoming Events  (Black = GOCC, Red = Non-GOCC) 

 
 March, 2016 
 
  Thursday, March 3, 5:00pm, Pre-meeting Dinner @ Red Robin 
 ñ       6:00pm, Show & Shine Meeting, Central Kitsap Fire Station #4, Bremerton 
 ñ       7:00pm, General Meeting, Central Kitsap Fire Station #4, Bremerton (See Note Below) 
  Sunday, March 13,  Daylight Saving Time starts 
  Tuesday, March 15, 6:30pm: Executive Board Monthly Meeting 
  Saturday, March 19, 6:00pm: Annual Banquet, Oxford Suites, Silverdale 
  Sunday, March 20,10:00am: Survivorsô Cruise 
  Sunday, March 27: Easter Sunday 
 
 April, 2016 
   
 Thursday, April 7, 5:00pm: Pre-meeting Dinner @ Red Robin 
 Thursday, April 7, 7:00pm: General Meeting, Central Kitsap Fire Station #4, Bremerton 
  Saturday, April 9, 9:00am: Highway Cleanup 
 Wednesday, April 13: Thomas Jefferson's Birthday (uh huh) 
  Saturday, April 16, 9:00am; Iron Horse Brewery/Snoqualmie Falls Cruise 
 Tuesday, April 19, 6:30pm: Executive Board Monthly Meeting 
 
 May, 2016 
 
  Thursday, May 5, 5:00pm: Pre-Meeting Dinner @ Red Robin 
 ñ    7:00pm General Meeting, Central Kitsap Fire Station #4, Bremerton 
  Sunday, May 8: Mothersô Day 
  Saturday, May 14,10:00am: Sequim Irrigation Festival Parade 
  Tuesday, May 17, 6:30pm: Executive Board Meeting 
  Saturday, May 21, 10:00am: Armed Forces Day Parade, Bremerton 
   ñ        1:00pm: Viking Fest Parade, Poulsbo 
  Monday, May 30: Memorial Day   

Print This List 
and put it on your 

Refrigerator 
 

Another Reminder from Lance: 
 

You need to be at the next general meeting. We will be soliciting 
nominees for the annual Brad Johanson ñMost Inspirationalò award and 
your suggestions for charities to support for the coming year. If you are 
not able to attend the next meeting, kindly forward your nominations for 
ñMost Inspirationalò member and your charity suggestion to our 
Secretary. Jim Walsh will count the ballots for the Brad Johanson award. 
 

 
 

We still have a Number of GOCC Blankets 
to sell in both red and gray colors 

 
The club also got a GREAT deal on these 
so buy one now for $20.00 (either color). 

Contact Cathy Shaffer 

 

GOCC Members gathered 

together last Wednesday 

(the 24th) at the Olive 

Garden and caravanned 

over to the Kitsap Humane 

to present them with our 

check in the amount of 

$185.00 collected from club 

members for being Febôs 

Charity of the Month ! 

  

Lance? Is that 
you in that 

thing? 
Did your car 

shrink? 
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Car of the Month for March, 2016 
 
Aaron and Stacey Scalfôs 2008 Red Coupe 
 

Our Corvette Story 
 

In August of 2014 as our 19th wedding anniversary was approaching Stacey and I were looking for 
ideas as to what to get each other. On a whim I stopped off at a local car dealership on my way 
home from work to look at a silver 2002 C-5 coupe they had setting out front. To be completely 
honest, I really just wanted to sit in a Corvette and see if I could even get into one. I really didn't 
think for a second that just a few days later we would be driving it off the lot. After some 
negotiating, I felt bad for the salesman as he dealt with Stacey, it was ours. In keeping with our 
family tradition of naming used cars, we named her Annie to commemorate our anniversary. We 
had a fun time in her, but she was an old girl and was going to need a lot of work soon. Since we 
had caught the Corvette Bug, and didn't want any Corvette down time, we started keeping our 
eyes open for another great deal. 
 
In October 2015 that deal came along. A dealership in Auburn had a great deal on a 2008 red C-6 
coupe that really couldn't be beat. With a bit of a heavy heart, we traded Annie in on our new 
Corvette, άScarlettέ. I mean, what else does one name a red Corvette? Scarlett has everything that 
we had originally been looking for and so far she has been a blast. She has both the solid red top 
and the black tinted clear top, heated seats, that super 427 engine and a "Mild ǘƻ ²ƛƭŘέ ǊŜƳƻǘŜ 
control exhaust. As the winter draws to an end and we approach the spring and summer we are 
looking forward to the cruises, parades, car shows, and any reason to pop the top and get her on 
the road. Bremerton Raceway had better get ready for Scarlett to come knocking. 
 
The moral of the story is that owning a Corvette had been a dream of ours for quite some time. We 
never imagined that we would be able to afford one any time soon, especially with kids still in the 
house. We have enjoyed every second in ours so far and look forward to many more adventures 
with GOCC. 
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Recap: GOCCôs ñFond-of Youò Party 
 

The ñFond-of-Youò Valentines party at Becky and Drake Evansôs home was a success!! We all had a great time and 

if you were not there you missed a lot of Great food!! . And great friends... .. 
 

    
 

   

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEW GOCC OFFICERS! 

 President ï Mary Kay Welch 
 Vice President ï Aaron Scalf 

 Treasurer ï Cathy Shaffer 

 Secretary ï Stacey Scalf 

A Tribute: to Darrell Tanner 

 


